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President’s Message 

NYFB Taste of NY Reception
March 3, 2025 * 5-7 p.m.

Empire State Plaza Convention Center, Albany, NY
New York Farm Bureau will host its popular Taste of 
NY Reception at the Empire State Plaza Convention 
Center on March 3. The event brings together county 
Farm Bureau members, public officials and staff, and 
agricultural partners to showcase the diversity of NYS 
agriculture. This event is followed the next day with 
NYFB’s Lobby Day at the Capitol in Albany on March 4. 
Anyone interested in participating in Lobby Day or 
donating a product for the Taste of NY Reception 
should contact John Wagner at 315-761-9770 or email 
jwagner@nyfb.org.

Dear Farm Bureau members, 
Happy New Year! I hope you and your family enjoyed being together over the holidays. As we 
enter into 2025, it’s a good time to reflect on that togetherness – not just in our personal lives, 
but togetherness in our agricultural communities as well. 
Lewis County Farm Bureau was pleased to attend NYFB’s State Annual Convention last 
month in Verona, NY, where a record crowd enthusiastically shared fellowship, education 
and new ideas. Most importantly, delegates from across the state came together in a spirited 

session on State Annual Meeting Day to vote on our 2025 public policy positions. 
Some of our top legislative priorities include supporting critical funding for agricultural animal health; increasing 
funding for the state Farmworker Housing Program revolving loan fund; increasing and extending the farm 
workforce retention credit; supporting renewable energy policies that incorporate common sense timeframes; 
addressing transportation issues to facilitate the shipment of food products and farm equipment in New York State; 
establishing a New York State Equine Advisory Board; opposing the Temperature Extreme Mitigation (TEMP) act 
unless there is an exemption for agriculture; opposing legislation that prohibits the use of agricultural chemical 
protectants; and opposing Extended Producer Responsibility legislation that unduly burdens New York’s food and 
wine manufacturing businesses.  
As we get updates on state and federal legislation affecting NYS agriculture, we will update you in email 
communications, on our social media channels and in Grassroots. 
As always, New York Farm Bureau is committed to promoting and defending agriculture. A recent example of that
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Photo: At the 2024 New York Farm Bureau Taste of NY 
Reception, (left to right) Cornell Cooperative Extension 
Lewis County Executive Director Michelle LeDoux, NYFB 
Staff John Wagner, and Cornell Cooperative Extension Lewis 
County Ag Educator Melissa Spence pose with State Senator 
Joe Griffo. 



President’s Message Continued
commitment is the passage of the Direct to Consumer bill, which offers distilleries and cideries the same shipping 
privileges as wineries. We fought long and hard for that bill, and our efforts ultimately proved successful.  
However, we can’t do it alone. Our members are a critical part of our legislative efforts. Please take part in 
e-lobbying, which only takes a few minutes and is easily found on our website, and monthly calls to action. We also 
encourage you to join us for the Taste of New York Reception and Lobby Day on March 3 and 4 in Albany, one of 
the most important lobbying events of the year. Lawmakers from across the state must hear from us if we are to be 
successful. 
Lewis County Farm Bureau is here to support our members and help with any local issues that may arise. Please 
reach out to me or to our board members if you need anything. 
I wish you all the best in the year ahead.  
Regards, 
Ryan Nortz
Lewis County Farm Bureau President

2025 NEW YORK FARM BUREAU LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES
Below are the New York Farm Bureau 2025 Legislative Priorities. These priorities are a culmination of the 
grassroots efforts which began last fall at county annual meetings and culminated at the State Convention held in 
December. These priorities reflect the collective interest of our members and rural communities and will determine 
the focus of our advocacy discussion and action for the year ahead.

• Support critical funding for agricultural animal 
health (such as the Avian Disease Program), 
promotion, research and environmental programs 
in the final FY 25/26 state budget.

• Support a significant funding investment in the 
Cornell University College of Agriculture and 
Life Science to forward its mission of collegiate 
agricultural education, research, and extension. 
This includes necessary funding to replace 
teaching resources, capital investment across the 
college, Cornell University Research Center, the 
Agricultural Experiment Station and other research 
facilities across the state.

• Increase funding for the NYS Homes and 
Community Renewal’s Farmworker Housing 
Program revolving loan fund and increase the per-
project cap from $200,000 to $400,000.

• Allow construction costs for farmworker 
housing to be included in the ongoing refundable 
investment tax credit for agriculture and provide 
reimbursement for all incurred expenses in a 
timelier manner.

• Increase and extend the farm workforce retention 
credit.

• Expand the state’s 10-year real property tax 
exemption for farm buildings to include farm 
buildings used for the processing or marketing of 
agricultural products.

• Support funding for the NY Center for Agricultural 
Medicine and Health to do research and promote 

education on temperature-related working 
conditions before any legislation (such as the 
Temperature Extreme Mitigation Program Act) is 
passed.

• Allow farm breweries, cideries and distilleries to 
sell products at roadside farm markets, like farm 
wineries. 

• Support legislation that would define agribusiness 
in New York State law.

• Support renewable energy policies that incorporate 
common-sense timeframes for adoption based 
upon grid capacity and the practical realities of 
electrification of New York State.

• Support legislation that would develop a Low 
Carbon Fuel Standard.

• Support addressing transportation issues to 
facilitate the shipment of food products and farm 
equipment in New York State, including addressing 
issues related to workforce development.

• Establish a New York State Equine Advisory Board 
to promote the horse industry in New York State. 

• Support DEC’s regulatory authority over pesticide 
registration in accordance with sound science 
and oppose legislation that prohibits the use of 
agricultural chemical protectants.

• Oppose Extended Producer Responsibility 
legislation that does not require consumer 
responsibility for packaging they receive and 
that unduly burdens New York’s food and farm 
beverage manufacturing businesses. 



Lewis County Farm Bureau 
Attends State Annual Meeting

Lewis County Farm Bureau helped chart the course 
for agriculture’s future at the New York Farm 
Bureau 2024 State Convention (StaCon) December 
3-5 at Turning Stone Resort Casino in Verona. This 
year’s theme was “Farming Forward: Leadership, 
Innovation, Diversification.”  Workshops and an 
engaging program were offered to help NYFB 
members, farmers, and agricultural professionals 
better plan for the future. Member delegates also 
voted on public policy positions that the state 
organization will advocate for this year in Albany 
and in Washington, D.C.
Photo: Lewis County Farm Bureau StaCon delegate Ryan 
Nortz reviews sections of the policy development document 
during the New York Farm Bureau Annual Business meeting.

Don’t Become a Statistic:
• Valuable insights and practical tips from 

Cargill and NYCAMH experts
• Supply chain food safety
• Mycotoxins and IPM grain storage strategies
• Grain bin safety and health procedures
• Grain bin maintenance
• Visit a grain bin facility

Dress for weather

THURSDAY, FEB. 27, 2025
10 AM - 3 PM

CCE LEWIS
7395 East Road
Lowville, NY 13367
315-376-5270

Lunch Sponsored by Cargill

Registration required by Feb. 20

GRAIN BIN QUALITY & SAFETY
Best Practices for Grain Bin Management

SIGN UP HERE!
bit.ly/grainbin2025



New York Farm Bureau
159 Wolf Road, Suite 300
Albany, NY 12205

Lewis County Farm Bureau

LEWIS COUNTY FARM BUREAU 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President: Ryan Nortz .......................315-777-2217
Vice President: Joe Shultz ..............315-376-7548
Directors:
Jen Karelus .........................................315-486-8820
Courtney Markham ............................  315-486-1064 
Melvin Phelps ....................................315-688-2508
Barry Widrick .....................................315-376-6910
Tim Yancey ........................................315-346-6356
County Manager: John Wagner .......315-761-9770
NYFB County Support Offices:
Felicia Dougherty ...............................518-431-5650
Jill Williamson ...................................518-431-5670
Lewis County Farm Bureau meets the third 
Tuesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. at the Cornell 
Cooperative Extension Office in Lowville. 

Have You Filed your Agricultural Assessment Renewal Certification Yet?
A .pdf fillable form is available at: www.tax.ny.gov/pdf/current_forms/orpts/rp305r_fill_in.pdf

The form must be filed with your local assessors office, typically March 1, but may vary according to your 
municipality. For more information regarding agricultural assessments, New York Farm Bureau has a fact sheet 
available at nyfb.org/application/files/3914/9781/5259/file_b8lxicjx2n.pdf


